

Beaver River Central School serves as a center for education in dynamic partnership with students, staff, parents, and community to provide each student the opportunity to achieve maximum potential in all areas of life and learning now and in the future.

Todd Green Superintendent

Kimberly Lyman-Wright Elementary Principal

Christine LaBare Middle School Principal

> Daniel Rains High School Principal

March 16, 2020

Dear Beaver River Families,

Today, our entire staff worked diligently to plan and prepare for the next weeks of school closure. In collaboration, we have developed the following information that intends to give direction how we will be supporting our students, staff and community throughout the school closure period. Our goal is to provide a safe environment to all staff throughout the day while creating a way for our students to maintain the learning that has taken place so far this year.

Instructional Plan:

Over the next few weeks, we plan to maintain the level of learning completed this year (25 weeks). In some cases, review information from previously covered material will be sent home. Feel free to reach out to your child's teacher to request information, or materials, and our staff will help.

Upper Level Classes

In Upper level courses, such as college level classes, AP classes, etc., there is need for students to learn new material. Teachers for these courses will contact you directly to ensure each student has the capability to complete this new learning.

Food Service Plan:

Beaver River will provide lunch and breakfast meals to free and reduced qualified families. Both breakfast and lunch meals will be delivered daily (Monday-Friday) to homes via buses. This service is planned to begin Thursday, March 19, 2020 with buses to leave campus at approximately 11:00 AM each day.

In order to sign up for this service please contact Michele Moore in the Transportation Office 315-346-3570 and indicate the number of meals needed and drop-off location.

Please contact Heather Pellam in the Food Service Department 315-346-3560 to inquire about qualifications.

Building Access:

During the coming weeks we will maintain a secure building so we are minimizing the number of people in the building. Non-employees should not be on campus. This security ensures as much control as

possible over the spread of the virus. The building will be cleaned continually so to protect this environment, the building is locked at all times. However, we are allowing some movement as follows:

Carthage School Based Clinic

The Carthage School Based Clinic is for students who are enrolled in the clinic. If a student needs to be seen, a parent/guardian will need to call the clinic 315-346-1211 extension 603 and set up a time to come to school. When they arrive to school, the parent/guardian must call the clinic again and a clinic worker will meet only the parent/guardian and sick child and bring them into the building.

Student Belongings

Families may want to pick up their student's belongings. To maintain the security of the building visitors will need come to the main entrance but will remain there. A Beaver River staff member will greet you with a form to complete so that they may retrieve those belongings in the building. Pickup availability will begin Tuesday, March 17^{th} beginning from 12:00 PM - 2:00 PM for students in grades Prek-5, and then will resume on Wednesday from 9:00 AM - 2:00 PM for all students (Elem, Middle, High Schools).

Other Supports

Over the next few days, we will be posting organized information around support systems relating to counseling and other needs. This information will be posted on our website. We will have staff in the building. In the meantime, feel free to call the school district and inquire with questions that you may have.

The current situation continues to be in flux. As we develop more plans and supports for our community, we will continue to release that information through our website, facebook page, and phone messaging systems. Our community is strong, and together we can make this time our finest hour. Our mission remains the same:

"Beaver River Central School serves as a center for education in dynamic partnership with students, staff, parents, and community to provide each student the opportunity to achieve maximum potential in all areas of life and learning now and in the future."

Thank you for your support and patience.

Sincerely,

Todd G. Green, Superintendent